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Report of Program and Other HorologicalActivities

The August 14th meeting of our Chapter was held in the Johnson County Water

District Building with 33 in attendance.

The Secretary- Treasurer reports were read and approved. The past Regional

was discussed and plans made for the 1989 Regional. It has been decided to

alternate yearly with Great Plains Chapter 58 and Co-Hosts Hawkeye Chapter 91 and

Mid-Missouri Chapter 51. Heart of America Chapter 36 will have the 1989 Regional

in Kansas City on July 7th, and 8th. River Cities Regional has been selecteddas

the new name. Wayne Herrmann will be Regional~,.Chairman with Shorty Hayes assisting

with the Program.

The Chapter project of restoring the Tower Clock in the Ottawa, Kansas court-

house has been completed. Al Scott, Bob and Wanda Hill, Sandy and Bill Dugan,

Wayne and Ruth Herrmann attended a re-dedication of the clock in Ottawa, July 21st.
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The citizens of Ottawa are very proud and happy to have their clock keeping time

and chiming again.

Chapter 51 invited our Chapter to share a picnic with them at the home of

Glenn and Melva Blair in Stover, Missouri, September 11th.

The Program was a slide/tape presentation on American Wall Hanging Second

Beat Regulators by Dorothy and Glenn Marsh. Bob Hensley, Ray Wiggins, Bob Hill,

Florent Wagner, and Jere DeVilbiss brought newly purchased and unusual clocks

from their collections to share with Chapter members.


